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November 19, 2009 
 
Honorable Janet Gaard 
Judge of the Superior Court, Department 15 
1100 Main Street, Suite 300 
Woodland, CA 95695 
 
RE: 2008-09 Grand Jury Final Report 
 
Dear Judge Gaard, 
  
The following is our response to the 2008-2009 Yolo County Grand Jury Final Report 
specifically addressing the Dunnigan Fire Protection District Review Findings F-1 
through F-3, and Recommendations 09-08 through 09-10 on page 19. 
 
We agree with all three findings; F-1, F-2, and F-3.  For purposes of readability we have 
included the Grand Jury’s recommendation in italics with our responses following. 
 
09-08:  “DFPD continue to maintain adequate staffing and equipment.” 
 
This recommendation has been implemented. 
 
We are committed to providing at least one paid full time firemen to be active at the fire 
station ready to support the volunteers in responding to emergency calls.  We also 
actively pursue grant opportunities to acquire new equipment, and have established an 
impact fee mechanism to help meet the equipment and facility needs of future growth. 
 
09-09:  “DFPD governing commission should pursue its 20-year plan.” 
 
This recommendation has been implemented. 
 
We have constructed a 20- year plan that addresses new growth, the facility, equipment 
and staffing needs that will be required to meet the new growth.  We plan on taking any 
and all opportunities that may present themselves during the development stage of 
planning new communities to ensure the district needs are considered and met. 
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09-10:  “Given the number of calls involving a need for emergency medical treatment, all 
firefighters should receive EMT certification.” 
 
This recommendation will not be implemented because it is not reasonable. 
 
Although we understand the need for this recommendation, this recommendation cannot 
possibly be implemented.   We strive to get as many volunteer firemen EMT certified as 
possible, but if this were a requirement for all volunteers our District we would lose a 
large portion of our roster.  We actively provide training opportunities, including medical 
aid training, for all who wish to undertake the training and will consider ways to promote 
the EMT certification as much as possible.  As a final note, we do require any paid 
firemen to be EMT certified as a condition of employment. 
 
Respectfully yours,  
 
The Dunnigan Fire District Board of Commissioners 




